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SUPPLEMENTARY AGENDA 
 

Dear Sir/Madam, 
 
You are summoned to attend the meeting of the Borough Council of Newcastle-under-Lyme 
to be held in the Garden & Astley Rooms - Castle House, Barracks Road, Newcastle, Staffs. 

ST5 1BL on Wednesday, 28th September, 2022 at 7.00 pm. 

 
B U S I N E S S 

 
6 STATEMENT OF THE LEADER OF THE COUNCIL   (Pages 3 - 6) 

 To receive a statement by the Leader of the Council on the activities and decisions of 
Cabinet and items included on the Forward Plan. 
 

10 QUESTIONS TO THE MAYOR, CABINET MEMBERS AND 
COMMITTEE CHAIRS   

(Pages 7 - 8) 

 
Yours faithfully 

 
Chief Executive 

 
 

PLEASE NOTE THAT PRAYERS WILL BE HELD AT 6.50PM BEFORE THE 
COMMENCEMENT OF THE BUSINESS OF THE COUNCIL.  
 
THE MAYOR REQUESTS THAT ANY MEMBER WISHING TO PARTICIPATE IN 
PRAYERS BE IN ATTENDANCE BY NO LATER THAN 6.45PM. 
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NOTICE FOR COUNCILLORS 

 
1. Fire/Bomb Alerts 

 
In the event of the fire alarm sounding, leave the building immediately, 
following the fire exit signs.. 
 
Fire exits are to be found at the side of the room leading into Queens 
Gardens. 
 
On exiting the building Members, Officers and the Public must assemble at 
the statue of Queen Victoria.  DO NOT re-enter the building until advised to by 
the Controlling Officer. 
 

2. Mobile Phones 
 
Please switch off all mobile phones before entering the Council Chamber. 
 

3. Notice of Motion 
 
A Notice of Motion other than those listed in Procedure Rule 14 must reach 
the Chief Executive ten clear days before the relevant Meeting of the Council.  
Further information on Notices of Motion can be found in Section 5, Standing 
Order 20 of the Constitution of the Council. 

 
 
Officers will be in attendance prior to the meeting for informal discussions on agenda items. 
 

 
NOTE: THERE ARE NO FIRE DRILLS PLANNED FOR THIS EVENING SO IF THE FIRE ALARM 
DOES SOUND, PLEASE LEAVE THE BUILDING IMMEDIATELY THROUGH THE FIRE EXIT ORS. 
N EXITING HE BUILDING, PLEASE ASSEMBLE AT THE FRONT OF THE BUILDING BY THE 
STATUE OF QUEEN VICTORIA. DO NOT RE-ENTER THE BUILDING UNTIL ADVISED TO
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STATEMENT OF THE LEADER OF THE COUNCIL TO FULL COUNCIL – 28th SEPTEMBER 
2022 
 
Submitted by: Councillor Simon Tagg 
 
Portfolio: All 
 
Wards affected: All 
 
 

Purpose of the Report 
 
To provide an update to Members on the activities and decisions of Cabinet, together with the 
Forward Plan. 
 

 

Recommendation 
 
That the statement of the Leader of the Council be received and noted. 
 

 

Reasons 
 
To update Council Members on the activities and decisions of the Leader and Cabinet and to 
allow questions and comments to be made on the Statement. 
 

 
 
1. Cabinet Meetings 
 

Cabinet met on 19th July and 6th September; detailed below is a selection of decisions and 
other actions of the Leader and Cabinet since the last Leader’s Statement. 
 

2. Death of HM Queen Elizabeth II 
 

We have all been saddened by the passing of Her Majesty Queen Elizabeth II and have 
witnessed an outpouring of both grief and gratitude for her devotion to service and the role 
she carried out for so long; this has been evident in the Borough with thousands of local 
people signing a Book of Condolence in Castle House and laying floral tributes in the 
Queen’s Gardens.  A Commemoration Service took place at St Gile’s Church and an 
event to mark the National Moment of Reflection was held in Queen’s Gardens.  Flags on 
Council buildings were lowered as appropriate.   
 
His Majesty Charles III was proclaimed King in a ceremony at the ancient Market Cross in 
Newcastle Town Centre. 
 
I would like to thank officers for their work implementing Operation London Bridge which 
dealt with local protocols relating to the death of a monarch. 
 
To commemorate the long service of Her Late Majesty the Queen, prior to the Council 
meeting, the Mayor will officially rename the Garden Meeting room in Castle House to the 
Queen Elizabeth II (QEII) Room.  This had originally been planned to celebrate the recent 
Platinum Jubilee but is now clearly more poignant. 
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3. Walleys Quarry Update 

 
Cabinet received its latest update relating to the on-going problems at Walleys Quarry 
landfill.  Readings from the monitoring equipment and the number of complaints reported 
during July to August were at their lowest level since reporting began.  However, more 
recently odours have again been detected by both local residents and businesses and the 
number of complaints has begun to increase.  It remains to be seen if the reductions 
experienced over the summer months are due to work undertaken on site to increase 
capping and improved gas management or was due to the spell of hot weather. 
 
The court process relating to the appeal by Walleys Quarry against the Council’s Statutory 
Nuisance Abatement Notice is on-going.  A pre-trial review took place on 20 September 
with the final hearing scheduled for 24 October, this is expected to take up to four weeks. 

 
4. Medium Term Financial Strategy (MTFS) 2023/24 to 2027/28 

 
Cabinet received an update on the MTFS and the approach being taken regarding 
savings and income generation proposals ahead of setting the 2023/24 budget in 
February 2023. 
 
Cabinet noted the on-going impact of rising inflation not only in terms of fuel and utilities, 
supplies and services but also inflationary costs relating to regeneration projects.   
 
It was also noted that the cost of living reserve built into the budget will help to off-set the 
financial pressures in the current financial year. 
 
The Deputy Leader has written to the new Chancellor highlighting the challenges facing 
local government because of the rising costs and its effect on delivering services to 
residents. 
 

5. Alternative Fuels – Recycling and Waste and Streetscene HGV’s 
 

The Council has taken a major step towards reducing the level of carbon emissions 
across all of its services by moving away from ‘dirty’ diesel to fuelling its HGV vehicle fleet 
with Hydrotreated Vegetable Oil (HVO).  This could lead to a further annual 33% reduction 
in carbon emissions.   
 
A key strand of the Council’s Sustainable Environment Strategy is to tackle fuel usage, 
one of the main contributors to the Council’s current carbon emissions, which it has 
committed to reduce to net zero by 2030. 
 

6. Financial & Performance Review Report – First Quarter (April-June) 2022-23 
 
Cabinet reviewed the performance data for Quarter one and noted that performance 
across the Council remains strong, with 80% of targets being met or within tolerance. 
 
The report indicates that across a number of service areas performance is returning to pre-
pandemic levels.  For example, at the Brampton Museum, in person visits are back in line 
with past performance.  Likewise at Jubilee 2, memberships are continuing to grow and 
are roughly in line with projections following a month’s closure to allow for the 
refurbishment of the gym. 
 
Following the adoption of the new Council Plan, performance indicators have been 
refreshed and the new set of indictors will begin to be reported from the third Quarter of 
this financial year. 
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7. Borough Local Plan 
 
Cabinet will receive a report at its October meeting mapping out the next stage of the 
Local Plan process.  This will include setting a housing growth figure for the borough and 
embarking on a Call for Sites public consultation in early 2023. 
 
At its July meeting, Cabinet reviewed a summary of the Issues and Strategic Options 
consultation which took place over a 14-week period from November 2021 to January 
2022, this has helped to inform and shape the next phase of the Local Plan.   
 

8. Heart of England in Bloom success 
 
The borough has won the Heart of England in Bloom’s small city category and a special 
award for the upgraded Grosvenor Gardens as well as being granted the borough’s 20th 
gold accolade.  The borough’s participation in the competition brings our communities 
together and helps make the borough a pleasant place to live, work, shop and visit and we 
are extremely proud of this year’s achievements which builds on 30 years of success in 
the competition. 
 
Thanks go to all staff and many community groups involved. 
 

9. Forward Plan 
 
The Forward Plan can be found at:- 
 
https://moderngov.newcastle-staffs.gov.uk/mgListPlanItems.aspx?PlanId=135&RP=118 

 
 
 

Councillor Simon Tagg 
Leader of the Council 
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QUESTIONS TO THE MAYOR, CABINET MEMBERS AND COMMITTEE CHAIRS 
 
 
To the Leader of the Council: 
 

1. With particular reference to the problems with antisocial behaviour, drug 
abuse and related criminality in Newcastle Town Centre, can we have 
assurance from the Leader that there will be full, measurable pressure 
exerted upon the Police and Crime Commissioner for Staffordshire to address 
the shortcomings of the service as they are affecting Newcastle Under Lyme? 

 
Cllr Wendy Brockie 
 
…………………………………………………………………………………………….. 
 
To the Leader of the Council: 
 

2. Can the Leader provide assurance that the efforts of residents to secure 
dedicated parking in their streets, and to pursue infringements where they 
occur, will be supported with suitable allocation of resources? 

 
Cllr Wendy Brockie 
…………………………………………………………………………………………….. 
 
To the Leader of the Council: 
 

3. Can the Leader provide assurance that repairs and renovations to the shops 
at the end of Merrial Street will be costed, and that the future of the buildings 
will be clarified in order to reassure proprietors and encourage potential 
businesses to occupy premises in the area? 

 
Cllr Wendy Brockie 
…………………………………………………………………………………………….. 
 
To the Leader of the Council: 
 

4. In light of the recent inspections of both Staffordshire Fire and Rescue and 
Staffordshire Police, which found both services inadequate in a number of 
areas and consequently saw the HMI issue improvement notices on both 
services, - can the Leader inform Council what measures he has taken since 
the publication of these very concerning reports to ensure the communities of 
Newcastle and Kidsgrove are kept safe. 

 
Cllr Mike Stubbs 
…………………………………………………………………………………………….. 
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